

TALKS



Theme Verse for 2025-2026 "Knowing God" John 17:3

JKCS Fall Fundraisers

A reminder that order forms and payment are due back this Wednesday, October 1. Blank forms are attached to the Knox Talks and are also available at the school.

Vouchers Announcement

Exciting news from the Voucher Committee! An e-transfer option has now been set up and is ready to use.

- Please complete your form via back pack express, checking off the new e-transfer option.
- Payments must be sent in no later than 12:00pm on Thursday so we have time to process your order. Payments received after 12pm will be filled the following week.
- Send all voucher e-transfers to: vouchers@jkcswyoming.com (Please note: this email is dedicated to vouchers only and is separate from the school's tuition email.)

- Thank you for your continued support!

Monday,

September 29, 2025



Tuesday, September 30

Field Trip to Zekvelds - JK class Staff Meeting 3:40pm

Wednesday, October 1

Library Day

Grade 4 & 6 to the Marthaville Habitat

Thursday, October 2

Cross Country Meet - Canatara Park Vouchers 1:30 - 2:30pm

Friday, October 3

Field Trip to Zekvelds - SK A class Field Trip to Lorne Henderson - Grade 3

Monday, October 6

Gr. 4-8 Cross Country Participants walk through at Bridgeview Park - Petrolia

Tuesday, October 7

"Walk Around Wyoming" - Grade 2

Wednesday, October 8

Petrolia Optimist Cross Country Meet -Bridgeview Park, Petrolia Library Day

Thursday, October 9

Vouchers 1:30 - 2:30pm

Monday, October 12

Thanksgiving Day - no school

Wednesday, October 15

Gr. 1 and SK/Gr.1 - The London Children's Museum

Gr. 6 - Pinery Provincial Park

Gr. 7 & 8 - Lambton Heritage Museum Library Day

Cross Country

This Thursday is our cross country meet in Sarnia for those that were chosen to represent our school. Please return page 2 of your letter to the office if you haven't already done so. Thank you to those that volunteered to help out at our meet. I am still looking for a couple more volunteers to make sure we have a fun and safe day. Letters will be going home today for those that are invited to the Petrolia Optimist meet being held on Wednesday, October 8.

Pizza Day

We are rescheduling our first Pizza Day! There are several class trips planned for Wednesday, October 15 so we will have Pizza Day on **Wednesday**, **October 22** this month.

JKCS Fundraisers

"We're excited to kick off our fall fundraisers! This year we're offering:

Fresh Apples from Zekveld's Garden Market

Local Honey from Honey-Do Honey

Delicious Apple Pies made by our very own JKCS Helping Hands Committee

Orders are due back by: October 1st

Pick-up date: October 10th

We'll need volunteers on October 8 & 9 to help with pie assembly. If you can lend a hand, please contact Marika Huizinga.

Looking Ahead:

Mark your calendars! JKCS will once again be part of Country Lane's Christmas Market on October 31st & November 1st with our annual Bake Sale. This fundraiser connects us with the greater Wyoming community and helps us provide the students with things like:

Poster boards for the History Fair

New library books

Classroom items

Ribbons for Track & Field

Sports equipment

Look for a baking sign-up sheet in the coming weeks—we'd love your help!

Kinderstart (A)

Mrs. Robinson

Dare to dissect dangerous Dd!

Memory Work: 2 Peter 3:18

We will also begin a new set of verses: Psalm 95:1-7. Look for a copy of the memory work to come home this week.

Bible: Three Visitors - Genesis 18 & 21 A Bride for Isaac - Genesis 24-25

Shared Snack: Wednesday - Timothy Thursday - Sophie

Show and Tell: In addition to the letter of the week schedule, students are welcome to bring in a sign of fall for their show and tell.

Weekly Theme: We turn our attention to the four seasons and in particular, fall. In our recent Bible story of Noah, we were reminded of God's promises: seedtime and harvest, cold and heat, summer and winter, day and night will never cease. This week, we will sort seasonal activities and consider some of the signs of fall that are already evident.

Math: Do you count at home? We count often at school! JK students are learning to count to 20 and SKs are learning to count beyond that with a goal to reach 100. Recently, the SK class has been skip counting by 10's and 5's. Both classes will be completing more number focussed work this week.

Language: The reader, "The Mat" was introduced last week to the SK students. Look for this booklet to come home later in the week and take some time read it with you child!

Field Trips: Our first field trips of the year are this week! We are headed for Zekveld's Market on Tuesday, September 30 **(JK)** and Friday, October 3 **(SK)**. We will be there between 1:00 and 3:00 both days. Thank you to the many volunteers who have offered to help chaperone. We will be well supervised on our outings! Chaperones who wish to join us on the bus should be at the school by 12:50, otherwise we will assume that you are meeting us at Zekvelds at 1:00.

Looking Ahead: The October calendar is coming home. There will be many fall and Thanksgiving activities throughout the next few weeks. Please take note of the PD days at the end of the month!







Cooking up some fun in KinderStart!

Senior Kinderstart (B) / Grade 1 (B)

Miss Jackson

Memory Work: Psalm 139:14: "I praise you, for I am fearfully and wonderfully made. Wonderful are your works; my soul knows it very well." Memory work is due Friday, October 10.

Phonics: SK students are learning about letters LI and Nn. Last week students received their first decodable book, *The Mat.* We have been working hard to sound out words and recognize some of our high frequency words (the, on). We'll continue reading this week! Grade 1 students did a great job on their first spelling test! We are continuing our review of short vowel sounds, focusing on short e, o, and u CVC words. There will be another spelling test this Friday: *hot, bed, rug, dog, leg, cut, men, top, sun, wet.* These tests (or "check-ins") are meant to support student learning, guide future lessons, and provide parents with insight into your child's progress. Your support at home is greatly appreciated!

Math: Our work with numbers 1-10 continues in SK. We will practice ordering and comparing numbers with terms and symbols greater than (>), less than (<), and equal to (=). Grade 1s are learning the "Friends of 10" facts (10+0=10, 9+1=10, etc.) as we continue our unit on number bonds.

Bible: We begin a new unit on the life of Abraham.

Creation Studies: We are wrapping up our unit on *Our Home and School Communities* this week. Our next unit is all about weather and seasonal changes. To kick off this unit, we will have a visit from the Pinery Naturalists on Wednesday. Students will learn about what animals are doing in the fall to prepare for winter.

Show and Tell: We're beginning to see signs of the changing season all around us. This week, both SK and Grade 1 students are asked to bring a show and tell item that shows us fall is here. Grade 1s may bring their show and tell on Thursday and SKs on Friday.

Book Bags: Grade 1 students will begin the At-Home Reading program this week! On Wednesday, look for a bag coming home in your child's backpack with more information about the program and a book for them to read. Please send the bag back each Wednesday so that students can get a new book. Mrs. Maggie Boersma will be joining us as a volunteer on Wednesday mornings to read with Grade 1 students and find them a new "just right" book each week.

Reading Calendar: We've almost reached the end of September! Remember to return September's reading calendar this week (regardless of how many days you read) for a small prize. The calendar for October will be sent home today.

Field Trip: We're looking forward to our trip to the London Children's Museum on October 15! Thank you to those who have volunteered to join us for the day. If you would still like to join us, please let me know.

Grade 1

Mrs. Tetreault

Memory Work: Isaiah 40:28 Have you not known? Have you not heard? The LORD is the everlasting God, the Creator of the ends of the earth. He does not faint or grow weary; his understanding is unsearchable.

Phonics: We are reading and spelling short /o/, /u/, and /e/ words and will have a spelling check-in on Friday: dog, top, hot, gum, rug, sun, get, fed, vet, ten. These check-ins are meant to support student learning, guide our upcoming lessons, and keep you, as parents, in the loop on how your child is progressing. Short vowel review can be found in our video link: https://vimeo.com/443439781/21c7686f2b. As with our last test, I will dictate the words, and we will say each sound together before writing.

Math: We continue our introduction to number bonds with dice games. We have learned about the "Friends of 10." Ask your child to sing the song to the tune of Frere Jacque: ("10 and 0, 9 and 1, 8 and 2..."). Try our cup game at home: start with 10 pebbles, have your child close their eyes and hide some of the pebbles under a cup. Your child can guess how many are under the cup based on their knowledge of addition to 10 facts.

Book Bags: Please return the zippered pouch containing the tracking sheet and little book on Tuesday. Each week, students will bring home a new book to practice at home.

Social Studies: We have learned about *Relationships, Rules and Responsibilities* in literacy, and studied *Our Home and School Communities* in social studies. As a culminating celebration, students are invited to bring in a board game to play on Friday afternoon!

Science: Our new science unit is called "The Sky Declares". We will be looking at the weather and seasonal changes, and learn all about how "the heavens declare the glory of God, and the skies proclaim the work of his hands"! - Psalm 19:1-2. Our unit kick-off will be a visit from the Pinery Naturalists on Wednesday. In the "Falling for Pinery" program, they will teach us about how different animals in the park prepare for winter.

Show and Tell: On Friday, please bring something that shows us fall is here! We'll display these treasures for the season.

Cross Country: On Thursday, I will be at the cross-country meet in Sarnia. Miss Jackson will teach the grade 1s who remain at or return to school. It will be a lighter day of review and fun activities; cross-country runners will not have homework. Our first graders will attend the devotions, course walk-through, and their race, then go on the bus back to JKCS.

Field Trip: Thank you so much to the parents who have volunteered to join us for our October 15 field trip to the London Children's Museum! If you would still like to join us, please let me know.

Grade 2

Mrs. Ferguson

We have another fun week here in Grade 2! We will run for Terry Fox this afternoon, have a visit from the Pinery Provincial Park on Wednesday and those running for the cross country team will be away on Thursday with me.

Memory Work: Our Memory work for the next two weeks is from Psalm 105:1, 2. *Give thanks to the Lord, call on his name;* proclaim his deeds among the peoples. Sing to him, sing praise to him; tell about all his wondrous works. I will listen to these verses on Friday, October, 10.

Phonics: We look at some more initial blends including some three letter blends. Initial blends are 2 or 3 letters blended together at the beginning of a word such as split.

Spelling: The spelling words for this week are: **fresh**, **grin**, **drop**, **trash**, **scrap**, **splash**, **strap**, **shrug**, **throb**, and **down**. Our spelling test will be on Friday, October 5.

Math: We have been learning some strategies to help us add numbers mentally or in our heads. We have looked at both our doubles facts and numbers that add to 10. This week we will learn the strategy of make a ten.

Science: We are looking closer at the properties of solids. Solids are all around us and they have colour, dimension and mass. Solids can be so small we need a magnifying glass to see them or they can be very big. We looked at solids with a magnifying glass and practised weighing solids with our scale. Now we will learn how some solids are transparent, translucent and opaque.

Social Studies: We have been learning about our local community and who makes up our local communities. We are looking forward to our field trip around Wyoming next Tuesday but we still need four volunteers to walk with our groups in order for this field trip to happen. Please let me know if you are able to help us out next Tuesday afternoon.

Grade 3

Mrs. Lofgren

Bible: We will be wrapping up this short unit on Creation this week and have an assessment on Wednesday. A review sheet will be going home on Monday.

Memory Work: Genesis 1:27-28. "So God created man in His own image; He created him in the image of God; He created them male and female. God blessed them, and God said to them, "Be fruitful, multiply, fill the earth, and subdue it. Rule the fish of the sea, the birds of the sky, and every creature that crawls on the earth." Students may orally recite the verse or complete a "fill in the blank."

Spelling: This week's words are: so, most, also, hold, told, often, grow, open, both, almost. Words can also be found on the back of the "This week in Grade 3" page.

Creation Studies: Our study continues this week as we explore why leaves change colour. Our field trip on Friday will help us learn more about the trees of Ontario.

MAP Testing: We will complete our first testing period this week, with reading testing on Tuesday and Wednesday.

Field Trip: Both Grade 3 classes will be heading to Lorne C. Henderson for our first field trip on October 3rd. We will be leaving the school around 11:30 and will return around 2:45. We could still use some parent volunteers, so if you're available to come, please let me or Miss Sluys know.

Mrs. Bouma

Math: Students are doing well on their addition with regrouping unit! We will keep practicing this week and also work on some number patterns.

French: Students did well on their first French quiz! Great job, Grade 3s! On to our next unité. Here is some of our new vocabulary: **un** stylo (**a** pen), un crayon (a pencil), une craie (a piece of chalk), **des** regles (**some** rulers), des pupitres (some rulers), des gommes (some erasers), des livres (some books), et des cahiers (some notebooks).

Grade 3 B

Miss Sluys

Memory Work: Genesis 1:27 – So God created man in his own image; he created him in the image of God; he created them male and female. (Fri. Oct. 3)

Bible – In the Beginning

Mon. – In the Beginning God...

Tues. - Creation: Days 1-3

Wed. - Creation: Days 4-5

Fri. - Creation: Days 6-7

Spelling: (Lesson 4) so, most, also, hold, told, often, grow, open, both, almost – (Fri. Oct. 3)

Math: Students completed their math test on the first unit today. Our new unit is subtraction up to 1000.

Writing: This week we'll do some procedural writing using transitional words such as first, next, after, etc.

Music: Whole, half and guarter notes are on the docket for this week.

Science: Quiz on Tuesday! A review sheet was sent home last week.

Grade 3 Class Trip: Grade 3 A & B will be participating in the 'Plants, Trees and Soil' program at Lorne C. Henderson Conservation Area on Friday, Oct. 3. We will be leaving the school at 11:30 a.m. and having lunch at the playground there. The program will run from 12:30 – 2:30 and then we'll head back to the school. We are still looking for chaperones to accompany us on this trip so if you are willing and able to join us, we'd love to have you. Please let Miss Sluys or Mrs. Lofgren know.

French (Mrs. Bouma): Students did well on their first French quiz! Great job, Grade 3s! On to our next unité! Here is some of our new vocabulary: **un** stylo (**a** pen), un crayon (a pencil), une craie (a piece of chalk), **des** regles (**some** rulers), des pupitres (some rulers), des gommes (some erasers), des livres (some books), et des cahiers (some notebooks).

Grade 4

Mrs. Noordam

The grade 4s have completed two MAP tests, and we will work on the last test (math) this week.

On Wednesday we will be heading with the grade 6 class by bus to the Marthaville Habitat Management Area Nature Preserve (4749 Marthaville Road, Petrolia). This will be our science class, where we will study different habitats and animals. Please dress according to the weather (boots, if it's muddy). We plan to leave by 12 and head back to the school at 2:30. Thank you to our volunteers!

Memory Work: Trust the Lord my son, don't forget my teaching, but let your heart keep my commands; for they will bring you many days, a full life, and well-being. Never let loyalty and faithfulness leave you. Tie them around your neck; write them on the tablet of your heart. Then you will find favour and high regard with God and people.

Trust in the Lord with all your heart, and do not rely on your own understanding; in all your ways know him, and he will make your paths straight. Proverbs 3:1-6

This is a new memory verse that the students will work on over the next several weeks. We will have a fill-in-the-blank test on verses 1 and 2 next Friday.

Bible: The tests have been returned today. Our new unit is on Judges. In Judges 1, we read about Israel's judge, Othniel. We will learn about the pattern the Israelites followed while under the leadership of the judges.

Literature: We will begin a novel study, *Owls in the Family*, by Farley Mowat. Here is a quick summary of this exciting adventure: 'Every child needs to have a pet-no one could argue with that! But what happens when your pet is an owl, and your owl is terrorizing the neighbourhood? In this exciting children's story, a young boy's pet menagerie grows out of control with the addition of two troublesome pet owls. The story of how Wol and Weeps turn the whole town upside down is warm, funny, and bursting with adventure and suspense!'

Spelling: Lesson 4 - adding the morpheme -ly. The words and the rules they need to know are in their spelling lexicon (which is in their take-home folder). We will have a test this Friday.

Math: We will have a test on addition on Wednesday, and we will begin a short unit on subtraction. For those who wish to review the material, their work will be sent home as we complete each assignment. These pages can be found in students' take-home folders.

Science and Writing: Throughout this unit, the students have been busy working in groups researching information about a specific habitat. They are learning how to gather information and display their written information and pictures on a bristle board. Students will have an opportunity to present their findings to their classmates. Coming up, on Wednesday, October 8th, the students will have a final test on our unit, 'Habitats and Communities'. Look for a review sheet coming home.

Music: We have been learning all about notes: Recognizing notes, learning how many beats each note gets, and we will be working on some music math questions!

Grade Four French (Madame DeBoer): We continue to lay the groundwork for our class play with vocabulary and verb acquisition.

Grade 5

Mrs. Siertsema

Welcome back to another week! It's Terry Fox Run and Cross Country week! We will also be continuing our MAP testing this week.

Here is what is upcoming in our curriculum for week 5!

Spelling: New spelling words will come home on Monday. Our morpheme of the week is "ly". Students will be given the rules that show how to add "ly" to words.

Grammar: We had our grammar quiz this past week, and this week, students will be learning about conjunctions.

Writing: Students are working in groups to write their opinion essay together. They will be working on the third paragraph and the conclusion.

Math: Our second math quiz will be on Tuesday. The quiz will cover adding 5-digit numbers with regrouping and subtracting 5-digit numbers using the borrowing strategy. The rest of the week, we will be working on 2-digit by 2-digit multiplication, beginning with our 11 and 12 times tables.

Literature: We will continue "From Anna" by Jean Little. We will be reading throughout the week and completing different reading comprehension activities.

Music: Continuing with instrument classification and music theory with note values.

Physical Education: We will finish up our soccer unit.

I am looking forward to a great week!

Grade Five French (Madame DeBoer): We have read through the play, met the characters and are eagerly looking forward to learning it together!

Mrs. Raja

Friday: Bible test on 1 Peter, no memory work this week.

Students have been working on creating visual study notes to accompany our traditional style review sheet (which are green and in their 'WOW' binders from last week). Since this is a topical unit visuals help connect imagery to the more abstract concepts taught.

Science: The class will be taught the R.I.S.E method where we will Research, Interpret, Synthesize and Explore a forces/structure component as a class. Having the ability to design, refine, and extend combing thinking and hands-on application is a powerful tool which displays concept mastery.

Art: Many are wrapping up their bridges pictures this week. Next up, simple printmaking with a focus on buildings to continue our structures theme.

Grade 6

Mrs. Kamel

We have another action packed week ahead of us:

Monday: Some of us will be at the soccer tournament while the rest of us will be participating in the Terry Fox Run.

Tuesday: Math test on unit two. Students will be tested on factors, multiples and order of operations.

Wednesday: We will be off to Marthaville Habitat Management Area from 12-2:30pm.

Thursday: Is the cross-country races for some students in grade six. Limericks are also due this day.

Friday: Our leaf collection, memory and spelling tests will be due.

Here are the targets I desire to hit in our curriculum:

Memory: Books of the Bible memory will be due this **Friday**. In class we use a song by Jamie Soles to help us memorize the books of the bible.

Literature: We are over halfway through "Number the Stars." Students have been doing a good job summarizing each chapter as well as noting character development and the multiple cliff hangers we are left with after each chapter.

Spelling: Students continue to study the 'Nifty Thrifty Fifty' words. They will be tested on them Friday.

Writing: Poetry is such fun. We started writing limericks last week. Each student was assigned to write their own limerick which will be due this **Thursday**.

Science: Big science week this week! Not only do we have the field trip and leaf collection due, we will also do an animal study and hopefully start learning about fungi.

Math: Our test on order of operations will be on **Tuesday**. Once this is complete we will have a lighter math week and slowly get into estimation and rounding numbers.

Bible: This week we will look at the promises God made to us in the Bible as covenant children of Abraham. Students will start working on a small illustrated assessment.

Gym: We have completed our unit on soccer and cooperative games. Students will be reflecting on this unit this week and then start up on a new (yet short) unit in dance! We will also focus on positive social interactions.

Art: We will finish up our mushroom art and get started on some 3-D fall art.

Grade Six French (Madame DeBoer): We are practicing the verb avoir this week and introducing our play for the year.

Grade 7

Mr. Teeuwen

Oofy Icebreakers was a tremendous success on Friday. The grade 7s did an excellent job helping the grade 8's with leadership roles and working with the younger students. Way to Go!!! Today the grade 7s and 8s are taking part in the Soccer tournament today and Thursday many of them will be heading to Sarnia for a cross country meet. Here are some of the topics we will be covering in class throughout the week,

Memory Work: 1 Thessalonians 5: 9-22

Genesis 17: 4-8 (Test Friday, Oct. 3rd)

Bible: We will be looking at the beginning of God's people and the patriarchs in the book of Genesis.

Math: Reviewing square roots, applying order of operations, and solving problems by using power patterns.

History: Students will be doing presentations on New France as well as learning about several of the treaties that occurred in the 1700's and looking at the Colony of the Acadians.

Geography: Examining the physical features of God's world and where they are located, the six biomes and how God's people are located all over the world.

Language Arts: This week we will look at the short story "Operation Survival" and make connections on what values surface when facing choices and decisions with how we can honour God's world.

Music: Review of ledger lines in treble clef and bass Clef, singing hymns.

Physical Education: Starting off with volleyball skills of serving and receiving a serve, learning to work as a team, supporting one another, taking care of one another while positioning for the best opportunity for success.

Art: We are continuing our African art projects and will be finishing them up this week. As always, we are practicing penmanship as part of our class time.

Please continue to keep us in your prayers, and have a wonderful week!

Grade Seven French (Madame DeBoer): To be able to properly progress through our year in french together, we need to solidify our comprehension of written texts and answering questions. That's the focus of our next couple of weeks together.

Grade 8

Mrs. vanWyk

Last week's Oofy Icebreakers were a great success! The Grade 8s, together with the Grade 7s, showed excellent leadership and helped foster camaraderie among students across the school. This week will be a shorter one for academics with two days of sports tournaments (see below), but we will still be covering key curriculum and completing our final MAP test for this round of fall testing. I am already seeing exciting growth in the Grade 8s, both in class and in their MAP results, and I look forward to watching this continue throughout the year!

Monday, September 29: Soccer tournament in Sarnia.

Tuesday, September 30: Math MAP test

A Long Walk to Water Comprehension Test

Thursday, October 2: Cross-country meet in Sarnia.

Friday, October 3: Science end-of-unit test on Water Systems

We'll be focusing on the following topics during our lessons this week:

Bible – This week, we'll continue looking at God's Kingdom and the fact that it is eternal, and that it will cover every square inch of creation. We will also study the seven last sayings of Jesus on the cross.

Memory work - Proverbs 3: 5 - 6

Math – We will finish our lessons on powers, scientific notation, and square roots. There will be a test on these topics on Monday, October 6. We will also start our new topic on fractions.

Science – As we wrap our first science unit, we will discuss our personal water consumption, and use the rest of the time to create our own study sheets for Friday's test.

Physical Education (Mr. Teeuwen) - Starting off with volleyball skills of serving and receiving a serve, learning to work as a team, supporting one another, taking care of one another while positioning for the best opportunity for success.

Grammar and Writing – We will be writing an essay in which we compare and contrast characters from our first novel, *A Long Walk to Water*. In addition, we will continue our study of comma usage and how it can strengthen our writing.

Grade Eight French (Madame DeBoer): We are pumped about our unit; we're reviewing the verbs vouloir, pouvoir and devoir this week.

JKCS Grocery Vouchers

Voucher sales take place every Thursday from <u>1:30 –2:30 p.m.</u> in the **front lobby**.

NAME:	PHON	NE #	DATE:	
NO FRILLS/SUPERSTORE/	INDEPENDENT	x \$50.00	x \$100.00 _	x \$250.00
FOODLAND	=======	X \$50.00	x \$100.00 _	x \$250.00
TIM HORTONS	x \$10.00	X \$15.00 	_ x \$20.00	5.00x \$50.00
	Al	ll Vouchers Subject to	Availability	
CHEQUE TOTAL \$_	or CAS	SH TOTAL \$	or E-TRANS F	er total \$
	PLEASE MAKE (CHEQUES PAYABLE	TO: J.K.C.S. VOUCHERS	

E-transfer: vouchers@jkcswyoming.com

John Knox Christian School working together with



To raise \$ for Helping Hands!

Purchase liquid or creamed local honey and support our school while keeping your family healthy. Buy it for snacks, gifts or

		Name	
		<u>Liquid</u> 500g \$9	
		<u>Liquid</u> 750g \$11	
		Creamed Regular \$10	
		Creamed Lemon \$10	
		Creamed Cinnamon \$10	
		Creamed Blueberry \$10	
		<u>Total</u>	

Orders and payment must be received by Oct 1st 2025. Pick up at JKCS gymnasium on Oct 10th between 2-4PM. Cheques payable to JKCS Helping Hands, E-transfer to helpinghands@jkcswyoming.com or cash are accepted.

John Knox Christian School working together with



To raise \$ for Helping Hands!

The apples are firm and will last weeks in cold storage. Buy it for snacks or baking! Purchase 5lb bags of apples for \$8.00 each and support our school while keeping your family healthy.

			<u>Name</u>
			<u>Empire</u>
			<u>lda</u> <u>Red</u>
			MacIntosh Mutsu
			<u>Mutsu</u>
			<u>Royal</u> <u>Gala</u>
			Golden Delicious
			Jonagold Total (\$8/bag)
			Total (\$8/bag)

Orders and payment must be received by Oct 1st 2025. Pick up at JKCS gymnasium on Oct 10th between 2-4PM. Cheques payable to JKCS Helping Hands, E-transfer to helpinghands@jkcswyoming.com or cash are accepted.

John Knox Christian School working together with you!

To raise \$ for Helping Hands!

will not be available this year. Purchase our homemade unbaked apples pies and support our school! Please note that unbaked pie shells and buttertarts

	!	
Name	Unbaked Apple pies	Total
	9	

Orders and payment must be received by Oct 1st 2025. Pick up at JKCS gymnasium on Oct 10th between 2-4PM. Cheques payable to JKCS Helping Hands, E-transfer to helpinghands@jkcswyoming.com or cash are accepted.

Total: